MINUTES OF LGBT INDEPENDENT ADVISORY GROUP MEETING

HELD ON 22 1 08

CLANMILL HOUSE BELFAST

WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

Persons present

CHAIRPERSON

Vince Creelan

· Colin Flinn                     Carafriend
· Vince Creelan                GPA/TRP
· Gareth Lee                     Queerspace
· Jeff Dudgeon                 NIGRA
· PA MacLaughainn        NIGRA
· Gavin Cairns                 Sergeant Community Safety Br PSNI
· Jayne Cox                     Community Safety Br PSNI

Vince welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Apologies were received from

· Andrew Muir

· Stuart Boyd

MATTERS ARISING

Please refer to page 2 of the minutes of the previous meeting held on 16 10 07.

It was stated :  “Superintendent Gilmore stated that unfortunately he could not have foreseen the huge implications this was to have on two men who took their own lives, after media coverage in which they were named” This was discussed by those present at the meeting on the 16th and it was agreed the end of the statement (after media coverage in which they were named) should be removed from the minutes.

POLICING UNLAWFUL PUBLIC SEXUAL ACTIVITY
All members were given a copy of the PSNI policy on Policing Unlawful Public Sexual Activity.  This policy is due to be updated and Gavin asked the group if they would take it away and peruse it.  He would be grateful if any comments should reach him in four weeks time – on or about 19 2 08.

IAG CONFERENCE BLACKPOOL

Two of the members from the Youth IAG attended the IAG Conference in Blackpool last November.

The report from conference is not out yet.  The ACPO guidance on IAG’S is due out anytime now.

ACTION   Do we have previous reports on the IAG conference?

Vince stated he felt it would be beneficial if a member from the Met LGBT could come over here and talk to the group as they are much more advanced than the LGBT group here.  Would it be possible to get this organised for the next meeting on the 22 4 08?

WORKING PARTY VENTURE
Gareth then talked about True Vision and wondered if it would be possible to develop a package for hate crime based on True Vision.  Ideally this would involve PSNI, Policing Board & PPS.

ACTION   Write to Shirley McMichael and Raymond Kitson.

This would enable a comprehensive package relating to Homophobic Hate Crime Reporting/network to be put together for use by the Community and relevant statutory bodies.

With regard to training Colin stated he felt that training with Prosecutors and persons who assess cases of Indecency would be invaluable.  All cases of indecency do not automically through the PPS.  Vince advised that police still have strong input giving recommendations.  However the time span is still a problem.  It could take months to have a case finally sorted and meanwhile the mental state of the person involved could become an issue.

ACTION  Vince to contact Superintendent Kearney to discuss the best practice of taking their protocol forward.

TRAINING

Vince said he felt it would be useful if member(s)of the group could sit in on the Diversity Training given to Recruits in the Police College.

Gareth asked if the Diversity training is delivered only in the Police College or is it given also to established personnel on the ground also by DCU’s?

CRIME STATS
Year to date stats indicate that there has been a reduction in incidents reported to the Police.  They have dropped from 134 last year to 109.

Within the Urban area South Belfast is the highest with 18 reported incidents followed by North Belfast with 13.

In the Rural area Foyle is the highest with 15 incidents reported then Ballymena with 4.  Assaults are the highest type of incident reported followed by Criminal Damage.  As indicated previously there is a massive under reporting of incidents.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Gareth enquired if the PSNI had looked into the possibly of introducing the Stonewall system into the organisation.  Gareth told the group that 13 Police Forces across the UK had introduced the system into their organisations.  

ACTION Jeremy to enquire.

With regard to suicides, Jeff has been doing work into this subject and liaising with Coroners re inquests.  It was discussed and decided that PA and Vince will liaise with Jeff and contact the Public Records Office re inquests.

ACTION Vince asked that the dates for the group in respect of this year be sent to Shirley McMichael PBNI.

Date of next meeting:  22 4 08 Clanmil House at 6.00pm.
